                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 15TH DECEMBER  2014. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Davison,  Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Richards, Rouse and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
.                                                                          MINUTES
180/14    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                              None
                                                                                              .                                                                                                             181/14    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                Councillor Gillian Rouse declared a personal interest in Agenda item 191/14.
182/14   TO RECEIVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETINGS  HELD ON 17TH NOVEMBER 2014.
             On the proposition of Councillor Vincent, seconded by Councillor Bevan, it was             

             RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting held on 17th November be approved.
183/14   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS

               On the proposition of Councillor Earley, seconded by Councillor Llewellyn it was
               RESOLVED: a) To approve the financial report for November 2014.
                                      b) To approve payment of cheques 2216 to 2222. 
 184/14   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
                IW Councillor Colin Richards reported on the Isle of Wight Council budget process and that there had 
                been little public attendance at forums held to discuss the budget. He reported on the school places issue

               which had led to the resignation of the IW Councils Chairman of its Scrutiny Committee. He had attended 

              a flooding seminar at Northwood House regarding the Eastern Yar.
               RESOLVED: That the report be noted.
 185/14  PARISH COUNCILLORS REPORTS.

              Councillor Earley advised of four reported incidents in the monthly police figures  including two 

               concerning vehicles and two involving assault. One of the assaults was of a serious nature and remained 

              unsolved.     
               Councillor Bevan reported that the latest NPS & CA had apparently been cancelled. He also asked as to 

              whom was responsible for the removal of any hedge cuttings that fell on the highway.
               Councillor Davison reported on the latest IWALC meeting including a planning training course to be held 

               at the Riverside Centre on the 16th March 2015 and a IWC budget presentation made at the meeting by IW 

               Counci  Managing Director Dave Burbage She advised on the serious budget difficulty facing the IWC 

               over the coming three year period which would have a serious impact on the services that it could provide 

              in the future, some of which would require resources from local councils if they were to continue.

              RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and the Clerk seek advice from HALC via IWALC on the 

                                      responsibility for the clearance of hedge cuttings..  
 186/14   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING.                  
               A list of correspondence had been circulated prior to the meeting.
               The following letters correspondence had also been received –

                E mail from Spectrum Housing with attached plan depicting a potential housing development in the 

               village for which IWC and government funds could be available. Councillor Llewellyn will circulate the e 

             mail received.
                Request for a contribution to next years Armed Forces Day event in Ryde.

                RESOLVED: 1. That the correspondence be noted.
                                           2 That Spectrum Housing be invited to the January meeting to introduce their proposal..
                                       3. That no contribution be made to the Armed Forces day event.

  187/14  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
               The following applications had been received –

              TCP/24392/A: Mill Barn, Apse Manor Country Retreat, Apse Manor Road, Shanklin. Removal of   

               condition limiting occupancy for the purpose incidental to the enjoyment and occupation of Mill Barn, 

              and not to be , sold off, leased or used as a separate unit of accommodation.
              TCP/27504/C :2 Apse Manor Cottages, Apse Manor Road, Shanklin. Demolition of conservatory, 

              single/two storey side extension to provide living accommodation
               RESOLVED:  That no objection be made to the above applications..
  188/14  PLANNING DECISIONS
               The following decisions had been taken-
                  1.TCP/32043: Adagio, Winford Road, Newchurch. Single storey extension and new dormer to rear to 
                   form additional living accommodation.Approved.

                2. TCP/00690?R: Knighton Sandpit, off  Knighton Shute, Newchurch. Continued siting of mobile 
                    concrete crushing plant for recycling of waste materials. Approved.

                  3. TCP/30788: Land at Sandown Airport, Newport Road, Sandown. Replacement planning permission 
                     for 2/3 storey blocks of 42 units of holiday accommodation and associated swimming pool and 
                     vehicular access in order to extend time for implementation. Approved   
                 It was reported that approval had also been given to TCP/13201/P: Kingsmead, Watery Lane, 

                 Newchurch.retention of double garage with first floor accommodation ancilliary to main dwelling.

               RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted and that the Clerk write to the Isle of Wight Council expressing 

                                        the Parish Councils deep concern regarding the continued planning approvals being given 

                                        at Kingsmead despite objections from the local community and in its view development 

                                        taking place which is not consistent with plans approved  and previously set conditions.
  189/14 CAR PARK AND DISABILITY PARKING
               Since the last meeting the Chairman had received a letter of complaint from a parishioner in respect of 

               disabled spaces being improperly used at the car park. The Chairman read out a letter she had sent in 

               response advising that the Council would act on the complaint received. On inspection the painted lines 

              depicting the disabled spaces were now very faint. 

               The school would advise users not to park in marked disabled spaces unless they were entitled to and it 
              was –

              RESOLVED:  To repaint the parking bays for disabled users and purchase signs depicting the bays

                                      for disabled use only.  

   190/14 BUDGET AND PRECEPT 2015-16

                The Clerk had circulated a draft budget for the 2015-16 financial year, the content of which was noted.
               RESOLVED: That the budget and precept be considered in detail at the January 2015 meeting.
   191/14 MAINTENANCE OF CLOSED CHURCHYARD
                This item was considered after Agenda Item 192/14 and after discussion Councillor Gillian Rouse left the 
               meeting prior to its consideration.
                The Chairman circulated to remaining Councillors minutes of the Parish Council containing reference to 

                the PCC and its past  involvement with the Parish Council. Despite extensive research of the minutes

                dating back to 15th April 1915 no record could be found of the PCC requesting that the Parish Council 

                take on responsibility for the maintenance of the Closed Churchyard. The minutes contained great detail
                of activity involving the PCC but nothing concerning the transfer of a maintenance responsibility. It was 

                felt that it was for the Diocese to provide evidence that this transfer of responsibility had taken place. 

               RESOLVED: That Councillor Davison be thanked for the time she had spent researching this subject and 
                                     that the Clerk write to the Diocese regarding the Parish Councils findings, to include 
                                     reference to its letter to the Parish Council dated 24th December 2009.

   192/14 LAND REGISTRY OF BIER HUT 
                The Council had applied for an alteration of the land registered under IW73733 which contained the Bier 

                Hut as under the ownership of the Diocese. The application had been successful and the site of the Bier 

               Hut was now registered with the Parish Council under Title number IW79271.                
            RESOLVED:  That the alteration to the registration of land be noted.
   193/14 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

               RESOLVED:  The next  meeting of the Parish Council would commence at 7.00pm on 
                                       Monday 19th   January 2015.
                                          The meeting closed at 9.05pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              19TH JANUARY  2014                                    
